SCHOOL SAFETY @ SIERRA VISTA

Please adhere to our school safety expectations.

From 7:00 AM - 6:00 PM, no students should be dropped off at the classroom doors. At 7:15am,
students must be on the blacktop or in the MPR for breakfast. No parents/guardians/family are
allowed to wait with students by the teacher’s classroom, hallway, grassy area between classroom
wings, and any unsupervised location on campus. Before school, parents/guardians and students
must report to the blacktop area if no breakfast is needed. TK/K and preschool students can be
dropped off to their teachers at their classrooms.

Breakfast is available from 7:15-7:35am in the MPR. Breakfast will close at 7:40am latest. If there is an
emergency, our breakfast staff will ensure that the student received their breakfast. Lunch sessions
are for students only. No parents are allowed to be in the MPR during lunch for student safety.

Starting 2024-25 school year, parents/guardians are ONLY ALLOWED to DROP OFF their students in the
MPR during breakfast. No parents will be allowed to remain in the MPR and will be prohibited from
entering the serving area due to student safety and state regulations. We have had yearly issues with
parents/guardians/families eating students’ meals and/or being unsafe, not listening to rules by staff.

Walk your students safely using cross walks. Due to traffic, we ask families to refrain from
jaywalking across Barstow and Pollasky Avenue. Do not park on the red curb of Pollasky Ave. which
is the area for school buses and day care vans to park. Do not park on any handicapped stalls
without proper handicapped placards. If parking on Barstow by the staff parking lot area, a
parent/guardian must walk the students safely to cross the parking lot due to traffic. Thereis no
double parking and no parking on Barstow or Pollasky side street areas where parking is prohibited.

Parents/guardians/families shall only be on campus to pick up students closer to the school’s dismissal
time. TK/K is dismissed at 12:55pm on regular days, 12:45pm on Wednesdays. Grades 1-6 is dismissed at
2:25pm on regular days, 12:55pm on Wednesdays. Parents/guardians may wait in their vehicles or wait at
the front office area. Parents/guardians ARE NOT ALLOWED to wait by the classroom, crowd in the
hallways, and loiter on campus for a longer period of time. Lately, more adults have been waiting at least
15 minutes to an hour or more on campus between hallways, grassy areas, and classrooms. Preschool, TK,
and Kindergarten parents may wait by the classroom ONLY when closer to dismissal time. Once students
are picked up, families will leave campus for the safety of students still on campus during school.

After school programs (ASA, ELC, co-curriculars) begin during the dismissal time to 6:00pm. School
is still in session after school, therefore, parents/families and community members ARE NOT
ALLOWED to play, loiter, or walk through campus without permission from the district and the
school’s administration. No one is allowed to play ball, ride bikes, scooters, and hang out with
families and friends on the blacktop, in the hallways, at the parking lots, in between classroom wings,
etc. Individuals who do not adhere to these rules and disrupt the safety of students and staff in
after school programs will be removed by administration, school staff, and/or law enforcement.

Thank you for your cooperation and consideration to keep all students safe at school!
Sierra Vista, April 2024



